Response of PepsiCo to allegations regarding sexual harassment at Frito-Lay plant in Poland – 18 July 2005
[The following statement was provided to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre by Elaine Palmer, Director of External Affairs, PepsiCo, in response to “Sexual Harassment at PepsiCo Poland”, International Union of Food, Agricultural, Hotel, Restaurant, Catering, Tobacco and Allied Workers’ Associations (IUF):

http://www.iuf.org/cgi-bin/dbman/db.cgi?db=default&uid=default&ID=2174&view_records=1]
“Thank you for contacting us regarding our Frito-Lay plant in Grodzisk, Poland.

We are well aware of the matter to which you refer, and we take it very seriously.   In fact we have worked very hard to respond in an appropriate and responsible manner that is fair to all of the parties involved.

Upon being advised of these allegations, we immediately suspended the individual manager against whom the allegations have been made.  (And just to clarify, the employees made the allegations after they were terminated, not before.)  We also launched an investigation to determine the facts.  

Given the nature of the allegations, the local public prosecutor also launched an investigation, with which we cooperated fully.

We are confident that as the legal process proceeds, the facts will be determined and appropriate actions will be taken.  However it is important to remember that at this point none of the allegations against the manager have been substantiated.  Furthermore there have been developments that cast doubt on the validity of the allegations.  For example, large numbers of employees who worked with the manager have been very vocal in his defense.  Also, the wife of the manager recently introduced to the court a letter from a third party to whom one of the complainants allegedly acknowledged that the allegations were fabricated.  

While the facts are still being sorted out, I would like to make clear that as a company we are absolutely committed to providing a safe, welcoming and respectful workplace in Poland and wherever we do business.  In pursuit of that goal:

•
We have very clear written policies prohibiting any kind of harassment of employees.  

•
We have mechanisms in place whereby employees can report – anonymously if they wish -- inappropriate activity in the workplace.  (Not one Grodzisk employee complained about harassment through these channels).

•
We regularly conduct anonymous surveys of employees to measure satisfaction and to provide an additional mechanism through which employees can raise concerns relating to their workplace or manager.  (In these surveys employees in the Grodzisk plant have rated their workplace very highly and have never raised any concerns about harassment.)

Please be assured that we are hopeful that this matter will be resolved as quickly as possible and that justice will be served.”
